
Red Alert: June

Throughout this month, there 
have been times of uncertainty and 
instances of definite victory while we 
watched and waited for God to work. 
We were blessed to see Northeast 
Baptist Church officially constituted 
and the new pastor of the church-plant 
begin leading the new flock. 
Meanwhile, we patiently trusted God 
to provide a place to stay as we 
moved from location to location. Initial 
plans for someone to watch our 
children fell through, but God had 
already been at work. Unexpectedly, 
multiple doors opened up at the same 
time allowing Katrina’s sister to fly 
in.Two days later, baby Jack was born. 
The hospitality of both supporting and 
non-supporting churches that we have 
spent time with has been incredible. We 
truly appreciate the kindness and love of 
each pastor and members we have been 
able to meet.

Recently, I had a unique 
experience out in public. At Walmart, a 
young man who I suspected to be either 
spiritually oppressed and/or addicted to 
drugs approached me. I engaged in 
trying to help him, but after several minutes I 
found it utterly futile. Not half and hour later, I was 
approached by another young man who handed 
me a blank piece of paper and said “Happy 
Holidays.” After a few questions, I found out that 
he has been printing Gospel tracts on his own 
home printer and visiting Walmart, giving them out 
to people. Inside that blank, folded paper were 
Bible verses outlining a solid presentation of 
salvation. He agreed to come to church that 
following Sunday. Pray for Chris. He was sick that 
morning, but we still hope to see him down the 
road. Even in a pandemic, we can grow and serve 
the Lord.

If you are interested in being part of a 
Zoom meeting, let us know so that 
we can connect with you.
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Russia isn’t 
known for 

inflating bad 
news, but it has 

the highest 
number of 
confirmed 

Covid-19 cases 
in Europe as of 

April 30th.

Katrina’s  
Birthday 

May 6  

Zoom 
Meetings 

May 14, 17, 20

Monthly Memorandum

Despite the restrictions, the 
church we have been staying at 
for most of April found a way to 
post videos on both Facebook 

and Youtube, allowing us to 
sing and share from the 

Scriptures for the church 
members in Lake Milton, OH.

Jack A. Skean was born on 
the morning of April 23rd. We 

were discharged from the 
hospital on Saturday, April 

25th with both mommy and 
newborn baby doing well. 

Thank you so much for 
praying!

All six of us at a drive-in 
church service and listening 
to the singing and preaching 

done over a low-power FM 
transmitter. It’s important for 

kids and adults to be in 
church - no matter how 

young or how old! 

Praises
• Continued health of our family
• For the opportunities that we have had 

to report to our supporting churches
• For God’s faithful supply for our current 

needs and upcoming needs
• Successful delivery and continued 

health of baby and mother

Prayer Requests
• Prayer for our supporting churches 

and friends during this difficult time! 
• For Russia’s religious freedom
• For Jonathan’s studies
• For a peaceful end to the war
• Wisdom for big, upcoming decisions
• Safety while traveling on furlough
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